
 
 

Complaints 
 
If you think that the Police and Crime Commissioner has failed to supply information in accordance with the publication 
scheme, then you should write in the first instance, to the: 
 
Chief Executive, OPCC – West Mercia, Hindlip Hall, Worcester. WR3 8SP 
 
The PCC will aim to deal with your complaint within 10 working days.  If you are dissatisfied with the response you can 
ask for the matter to be internally reviewed. Internal reviews will be completed promptly and a response given to you 
within 20 working days of your further request. 
  
If, after the internal review, you remain dissatisfied, then you can complain to the Information Commissioner (Office of the 
Information Commissioner), Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF). 

 

WEST MERCIA PCC: DISCLOSURE LOG 
RESPONSE TO REQUEST 

 

Reference: 2017 – 143 
Date of response 19th June 2017 
 
 

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 – INFORMATION REQUEST. 
 

FOI Query. 
 

Dear West Mercia Police and Crime Commissioner, 
 
It has come to me and my associates attention that the Safer Roads Partnership uses a PO 
Box number to contact them. 
1] If the Safer Roads Partnership is a public company, how can they use a PO Box number 
lawfully? 
2] Does SRP use private and confidential on letters addressed to man/woman concerned? 
3] Under what law does it say that a public authority can use a PO Box number? 
4 A PO Box address is a made up address, how can SRP use a PO Box number lawfully 
as it's none contractual venue and against postal rules? 
5] why does the SRP not have a proper address to contact them? 
 

Response. 
 

Having considered your request for information I regret to advise you that the Office of the 
Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) does not hold the information you have 
requested, therefore you should re-direct your request directly to the Safer Roads 
Partnership at the following address. 
 
RoadSafety1@warwickshire.pnn.police.uk 
 
 


